
Reason for Late Publication 
Agenda Item 2.6 
LGF Project Change Request for March Adult Education Centre 
 
This late report has been published to accommodate an LGF Project Change 
Request from Cambridgeshire Skills (Cambridgeshire County Council) in regard to 
the Adult Education Centre Project (March, Fenland). The request to extend the 
project’s delivery beyond 31st March 2021 was not part of the Grant Funding 
Agreement and therefore requires the Business Board to recommend its approval to 
the Combined Authority Board. This request was submitted after the Business Board 
agenda was published on 22nd December 2020 and it has therefore been accepted 
by the Chair of the Business Board as a late report. 
 


